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Message from State Deputy  

Final Month Of the Fraternal Year 
My Brothers All, 

 

To all you brothers whom attended the State Convention last month, wasn't that great?  I love 

attending and meeting so many of you and hearing of your awesome activities and programs!  We do have 

some truly outstanding Knights and programs in this state! 

 

If you didn't get to the Convention, please see our state website for additional information on some of the 

winners and activities that went on.  Please plan to attend next year....we will be in Olympia in May next year. 

 

As we move into this final month of the fraternal year let us make sure we have done everything we can to 

make our state and your Council better for your leadership.  Let's make sure we complete all those things "you 

have been meaning to get done."  Please prepare to leave your Council in better shape than it was when you 

took over.  Better financially, better membership health, better programs, better communication with your 

membership, better in all ways that you can.  We don't always get the chance to plan for next year - please take 

as much time as you can to plan for your next leadership's success.  Help them in any way that you can. 

 

For all those Grand Knights and other fraternal leaders that are finishing your term and are not 

continuing.....please make sure your successor has the tools and support he needs to succeed.  THANK YOU 

for all you have done.  We appreciate it and I am sure your Council and parish does, too. 

 

For those that are continuing in your role......THANK YOU for continuing in your demanding role.  I know at 

times it can be daunting.....but with planning and support, you will succeed and make your Council better for it.  

Just remember, your Council has placed their confidence in you once again - do all you can to earn that 

confidence.  Make them proud! 

 

As always......I do appreciate all you and our Council does for the needy, for our youth, for our communities, 

for our families, for our Church, and for all the causes that are near and dear to your heart!  Without you, we 

would be less of a fraternity - THANK YOU for all you do. 
 

God Bless. 

 

Vivat Jesus! 
 

Ed Parazoo 

State Deputy 

StateDeputy@kofc-wa.org 
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State Chaplain Message 

With the month of June comes the celebration of Fathers Day, and in keeping with our reflections on 

Jesus as the perfect model of masculinity, we take a moment now to reflect on what Jesus teaches us 

about fatherhood as an indispensable aspect of manliness.  

 

ñHold on there, Padre,ò you may be saying. ñFor starters, Jesus wasnôt a father. And besides that, you 

canôt possibly mean that every man has to be a father in order to be authentically masculine!ò Here we must make 

an important distinction between physical fatherhood and the fatherhood that belongs to a man by virtue of the 

fact that he is generative. True, Jesus was not physically a father, and thus he shows clearly that the biological 

begetting of children is not of the essence of masculinity.  

 

However, if I asked you whether Jesus generated life in others, you would have to agree with me that he did, and 

he did in a major way! Not only is he (with the Father and the Holy Spirit) the Creator of all that exists, but 

through the gift of his body and soul on the Cross, he also gave life in a unique, unrepeatable, and preeminent 

way.  

 

The Gospels also give us numerous examples of times when Jesus either literally brought the dead back to life 

(e.g., Lazarus in John 11:1-44, the widowôs son in Luke 7:11-17 and Jairusô daughter in Mark 5:21-43) or 

restored people in a way that brought them a new beginning (e.g., blind Bartimaeus in Mark 10:46-52, the 

Gadarene demoniacs in Matthew 8:28-34 and the man at the pool of Bethesda in John 5:1-18).  

 

Are we, then, as men trying to pattern our lives after the life of Jesus, supposed to generate life by raising the dead 

and working miracles for those afflicted with physical or spiritual infirmities? Jesus did say, ñAmen, amen, I say 

to you, whoever believes in me will do the works that I do, and will do greater ones than these...ò (John 14:12). 

Plus, I believe we generally underestimate the power of the Holy Spirit. However, that will have to be the theme 

of a different article someday.  

 

Besides having children, we can be generative by the way we choose to treat other people. Have you ever noticed 

how compliments, words of encouragement or expressions of affection give life to those who receive them? What 

an easy way to engender good will, love and unity!  

 

Works of mercy and charity are also means by which we give life to others. This is an area, as you know, in 

which Knights of Columbus excel. We can generate life in our brothers by supporting them in living the Christian 

life to the full and walking with them through times of difficulty.  

 

Many men find their experience of generativity through creative activities like music, woodworking, building 

things or doing art. These are important, too, and they give expression to our deeply-rooted desire to bring 

something into being.  

 

A good litmus test to determine if we are being generative (i.e., practicing the life-giving aspect of masculinity) is 

to ask ourselves how often we stand back and look at something weôve made, said or done and say, ñThat was 

good!ò There is a real sense of satisfaction in experiencing this generativity. It truly is a kind of fatherhood.  

 

God grant all of us the grace to be, like Jesus, channels through which his life and mercy can reach into our 

homes, our neighborhoods, our parishes and beyond.  

 

Fr. Kenneth St. Hilaire  

State Chaplain  
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State Secretary Message 

Brothers, 

 

What a GREAT STATE CONVENTION!!! One of the best ones I ever have ever been involved 

with! Seeing old friends! Making new ones! I really get a kick out of the "BIG SHOW!" Lots of great 

jokes this year (Karl) and everyone stayed happy! Hopefully, we can build up some momentum from 

the great Convention, finish strong and use that momentum to propel us forward into our next fraternal year.  

 

We have 99% of the State Per Capita collected which means there are only 4 Councils that haven't paid. If you are 

one of the Final Four Councils that have not paid in full, you might consider either paying now because it is 

overdue or visit with the State Deputy so that you can get things worked out. 

 

April 28th was our cutoff for names that will be read at the Necrology Mass at the convention.  Any names we 

receive now will be read at next year's Necrology Mass. If you had a submission that was close but didn't make 

the deadline, make sure that you submit the name to me for next year. 

 

Finally, THANK YOU for voting me in as your Secretary for next year. You will, as always, get my best!   

 

God Bless you and enjoy your summer until I see you at the Summer Leadership Meeting! 

 

Bob Baemmert 

State Secretary 

StateSecretary@kofc-wa.org 
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State Treasurer Message 

Did you submit Your SP-7 Columbian Report? 
My Brothers, 

 

June is hereé. The Convention is in the books and the Summer Leadership meeting is just around the 

corner. Our State Secretary tells me that we are doing exceedingly well in the Per Capita coming in 

and the Exemplification fund is well in hand. 

 

This is a time of year that we start looking to our newly elected leaders to take their first steps. Your presence at 

the Summer Leadership meeting is extremely important to you and the leadership of your Council. This is where 

all the new information from Supreme and the reintroduction of existing knowledge is conveyed to those in 

attendance. 

 

Special ñbreak-outò sessions are already planned for specific Officers and chairmen to help them focus on their 

duties but none can learn if they are not there. Grand Knights, Program Chairmen and Membership Chairmen are 

especially important as well as Financial Secretaries. Thereôs something for everybody and this yearôs meeting 

promises to be special for all. 

 

While there are still several reports still outstanding from numerous Councils, there is still time to get them in. 

Submitting your directory information for Council and Officers is critical to all those who seek to find you for 

any of a dozen reasonsémake it easy for them and get it in now. Donôt lose your chance at Star Council Award 

over paperwork. Did you submit your SP-7 Columbian Report? 

 

Worthy District Deputies, please see the Supreme Report on the Website for the 8 remaining Councils that have 

not submitted their 365 Service Personnel Report and CALL THOSE GRAND KNIGHTS, HAVE A BLANK 

FORM INYOUR HANDS AND FILL IT OUT FOR THEMé you can sign the report for the GK and submit via 

Kofc.Org 

 

Looking forward to seeing you there. 

Vivat Jesus 

 

Pat Kelley 

State Treasurer 
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State Treasurer Message continued 

Supreme Reports for your reading pleasure: 
 

COUNCILS NOT SUBMITTING SERVICE PROGRAM PERSONNEL REPORT    Form 365 

06/02/2016   WASHINGTON  

02999 03611 07149 08266 08294 11906 12899 15968 

 

COUNCILS NOT SUBMITTING COLUMBIAN AWARD APPL SP7      

06/01/2016        WASHINGTON  

00676 00683 00763 00766 00809 00829 00894 01327 01379 01401 01449 01460 

01488 01545 01550 01565 01606 01620 01629 01643 01674 01699 01758 01823 

02103 02126 02155 02260 02303 02763 02999 03044 03153 03307 03361 03455 

03598 03611 03645 04196 04322 04367 04385 04782 05177 05495 05816 06097 

06706 07117 07149 07356 07360 07528 07642 07863 07907 07908 08015 08079 

08102 08136 08137 08179 08201 08266 08294 08297 08311 08398 08437 08455 

08476 08672 08768 08872 09145 09237 09238 09605 09617 09637 09664 09721 

09833 09910 09941 10532 10534 10543 10652 10653 11085 11134 11217 11252 

11253 11357 11478 11611 11642 11762 11789 11906 11948 12002 12175 12251 

12273 12420 12483 12583 12591 12786 12889 12899 12983 13186 13238 13364 

13374 13422 13462 13560 13597 13606 13761 13794 13831 13834 14046 14162 

14268 14394 14510 14852 14922 14926 15136 15143 15338 15462 15538 15684 

15689 15721 15730 15838 15968 16176 16184 16186 

TOTAL COUNCILS NOT REPORTING 152 

 

COUNCILS NOT SUBMITTING ANNUAL FRATERNAL ACTIVITY  1728  

05/28/2016       WASHINGTON  

00763 01545 01699 02260 03598 04367 08311 09605 09617 09833 10534 10543 

11611 12483 12583 13560 13761 14394 14852 14922 14926 15721 15838 16186 

 

DELINQUENT SEMI-ANNUAL COUNCIL AUDIT REPORTS  WASHINGTON 

RUN DATE: 05/31/2016 FOR PERIOD ENDED 12/31/2015 

DUE BY 02/15/2016 

COUNCIL    LAST REPORT FILED 

NUMBER STATUS  CITY    PERIOD RECEIVED 

______ ______ ____ ______ ________ 

1401 *  A  ELLENSBURG   12/31/2014 03/08/2015 

1460 *  A  POMEROY   12/31/2014 02/18/2015 

1545  A  ENATCHEE   06/30/2015 05/10/2016 

1550  A  CHEHALIS   06/30/2015 02/25/2016 

1674  A  HOQUIAM   06/30/2015 08/24/2015 

2126  A  MOUNT VERNON  06/30/2015 01/04/2016 

2999  A  CAMAS    06/30/2015 10/07/2015 

3598  A  AUBURN   06/30/2015 09/22/2015 

3611 *  A  ANACORTES   06/30/2014 09/25/2014 

4367 *  A  MOSES LAKE   12/31/2013 06/08/2014 

4385  A  BELLEVUE   06/30/2015 11/30/2015 

5816  A  LYNNWOOD   06/30/2015 08/30/2015 

7149 *  A  GOLDENDALE   06/30/2012 07/30/2012 

7528  A  FEDERAL WAY   06/30/2015 02/11/2016 

8294 *  A  YAKIMA 

8398 *  A  SPOKANE   12/31/2013 04/14/2014 

9833  A  SAMMAMISH   06/30/2015 08/05/2015 

9941  A  BURLINGTON   06/30/2015 09/30/2015 

10543 *  A  PROSSER   06/30/2014 02/25/2015 

11611 *  A  SPOKANE   06/30/2013 10/28/2013 

12483  A  TACOMA   06/30/2015 07/12/2015 

13831 *  A  SPOKANE   12/31/2014 04/07/2015 

14852  A  SEATTLE   06/30/2015 09/03/2015 

14926 *  A  SUNNYSIDE   06/30/2014 06/21/2015 

15136  A  SUMNER/ORTING  06/30/2015 10/14/2015 

15338  A  SEATTLE   06/30/2015 08/30/2015 

15721 *  A  SEATTLE   12/31/2013 02/12/2014 

15838 *  A  SEATTLE   12/31/2014 09/29/2015 

16361  A  LACEY NEW COUNCIL-FIRST REPORT DUE 
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State Treasurer Message continued 
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State Advocate Message 

            

 

 

 

WelléThe IRS is at it again, targeting nonprofit organizations.  

 

Please read the statement from Supreme referring to a question from one of our Council financial secretaries in 

regard to 990N filings.  

 

From Ed Parry: 

 

I have been trying diligently since early May 2016 (our financial year ends 31December) to file our 

990 e-postcard with the IRS, to no effect. I have been able to file through the Urban Institute, but 

the IRS recently recalled that activity back to itself. 

  

Iôm not able to even establish an account (see attached graphic). 

  

I would appreciate any assistance you may be able to provide, as well as this information for the 990

-EZ 

Ŀ Group Exemption # 

Ŀ Tax-exempt status (501c3, 501c#, 4947a1, 527, etc.) 

Ŀ Form of Organization 

  

Thanks for your help! 

 

Teresa at Supreme: 

 

Yes, the Urban Institute filing process was working beautifully for all our Councils, so what does the IRS 

do?  Changes the system to an IRS filing system and completely screws the whole thing up.  Your tax dollars at 

work! 

 

For no apparent reason, the IRS has launched a new site for Form 990N (e-Postcard) filings. All users must 

register as a first time user even if you were previously registered in the old system. I have attached screen 

shots of the new registration and filing process as well as the link to the new site.  

 

(See attached file: Form 990-N .pdf) IRS Form 990N (e-Postcard) filing link 

 

Predictably, there have been numerous problems with the new IRS website. If you receive an error code 5500 or 

505 (or similar) or a blank screen after you get so far, this indicates a problem with the IRS server. Keep trying, 

possibly at night or over the weekend when traffic on the site isn't as heavy.  

 
 

https://sa.www4.irs.gov/eauth/pub/login.jsp?Data=VGFyZ2V0TG9BPUI%253D&TYPE=33554433&REALMOID=06-000ca231-ad53-16bc-8663-483c0adb40e7&GUID=&SMAUTHREASON=0&METHOD=GET&SMAGENTNAME=-SM-m5OrA%2b7FvbGU%2bgLgvTS4wrt26VgObWqx%2b78E5Bj5nDRoJHeUNEeLTNGiERDz%2bh%2fE&TAR
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State Advocate Message continued 

 If you receive an error code 9905 (or similar) this indicates an error with your operating system. Typically it means that your 
software may be outdated and you should try to gain access to a different computer to file your Form 990N.  

 
Just keep trying and eventually most Councils are getting through.  But it shouldn't be this hard - we really need someone 
who will reform the IRS! 
 
Thanks,  

Teresa 
 

There you have it, another hurdle.  Please follow through and donôt let them win. 
           

 

Kim Washburn 

State Advocate 

State Warden Message 

Brother Knights, 

 

It was a pleasure seeing many of my Brother Knights at the Convention, and thank you for your vote of 

confidence in reelecting me as your State Warden for a second term.  It is a privilege to serve you and our 

Church.  I want to express special thanks to the Warden Committee Members who were a tremendous help 

during the convention proceedings, particularly Jim Majeskey, 4196; Ron Gamache, 6097; Steve Czesak, 13186; 

and Bill Thompson, 1327. 

 

The next big event is the Summer Leadership Meeting in Pasco, July 15-17, 2016.  Do not miss out on the 

revamped meeting format.  Check out the flyer in this bulletin and on the WSC Website.  Attend, engage and 

become a Game Changer in your Council! 

 

A reminder to all Grand Knights that the Columbian Award Application (Form SP-7) is due to Supreme no 

later than June 30, 2016.  Write it up now and submit it to Supreme early.  Send a copy to the State Deputy 

and to your District Deputy.  Here is a link to Form SP-7: https://www.kofc.org/un/en/forms/Council/

columbian_awardap_p.pdf.  

 

Council Spotlight: Knights and families who are making a difference in their communities. 

For the month of June, the spotlight is on all of the Award Winners at the 113th Annual Washington State 

Council Convention.  Job well done!  See my General Program Director section for details and pictures.  
 

Vivat Jesus!  

 

Fraternally, 

Greg Mahoney 

State Warden, WSC 

https://www.kofc.org/un/en/forms/council/columbian_awardap_p.pdf
https://www.kofc.org/un/en/forms/council/columbian_awardap_p.pdf
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General Programs 

Brother Knights, 

June Spotlight:  ALL Washington State Council Award Winners ï 

Congratulations to the following Knights and Councils for achieving top honors at the 113th Annual Washington 

State Council Convention held in Vancouver, WA, on May 13-15, 2016. 

George C. Turk Gift of Life Honor Roll for Blood Donors 

Alan Newhouse, 166 Pints, St. Madeleine Sophie Council 10664, Bellevue  

Ken Burns, 109 Pints, St. Theresa Council 7908, Federal Way 

 
 

State Church Service Program Award Winner 

 

Mill Creek Council 9434, Mill Creek, for its stage production of the Passion of Christ Play. GK Chris Harvill, 

Event Chairman and Director James Krieger 
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General Programs continued 

State Community Service Program Award Winner 

Harry J. Tucker, Jr. Council 11780, Covington, for its Homeless Outreach Mobilization Project, GK Thomas 

LaCour, Event Chairman Thomas LaCour 

 

State Council Service Program Award Winner 

St. Joseph Council 8872, Colbert, for its Public Relations Activities, GK Michael Kerschen, Event Chairman Art 

Smalley 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For the rest of the General Program Director report, please go to the following link in the WSC website: 

 

http://www.kofc-wa.org/Family/Program/nPrograms.aspx 

 

Greg Mahoney 

General Program Director, WSC 

StateWarden@kofc-wa.org  

mailto:StateWarden@kofc-wa.org
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Membership Director Desk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MEMBERSHIP DIRECTOR 

KIM WASHBURN 

 
Remember, if you attain Star Council (2015-2016), the State per capita is 

waved for the new members brought in.   

 

Example; Council 1234 quota is 10 and 11 new members were brought in, Star 

is attained, State waves $9 X 11=$99 for calendar year 2017. 

 
Individual May 2016 

 

Top Recruiter  

May:                         Adrian Mendiola (8079) 5 new members 

 Matthew Fromherz (1401) 3 new members 

 

Month Members
Jul-15 33

Aug-15 42

Sep-15 57

Oct-15 60

Nov-15 96

Dec-15 59

Jan-16 55

Feb-16 38

Mar-16 61

Apr-16 44

May-16 52

Jun-16

Total 597

Goal 930

Percent to Goal 64.19%

2015-2016 Membership Goal Tracking
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http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http://cremhel.com/?attachment_id=311&ei=mTWUVYoPgoOhBNa2t9AG&bvm=bv.96952980,d.cGU&psig=AFQjCNEe5KeHR522ykf6JGC0jrN9Ag025Q&ust=1435862693828468
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Membership Director Desk continued 

 

 
 

 

       

 

 

 
 

 

 

Brothers, 
 

In the month of May, we brought in 52 (104 hands), still behind our goal but making strides. The ironic part is 

that we lost 52 members for the month, so a total of 0 hands were added.  
 

Next fraternal year, we are starting a new, different and fun membership program. Everyone that brings in just 

one new member will benefit. A little teaseré  
 

Washingtonéthe 42nd StateéThese are the voyages of Knights of Columbus principles; Charity, Unity, 

Fraternity, Patriotism.  Itôs continuing missioné. 

 

It has something to do with a starship, get the picture??? We have a challenge from our State Deputy that 

will be fun to watch all year, too. 

 

Scott Hulse has done a fantastic job with the Silver Rose Program this year.  He has identified potential new 

Councils, Round Tables and new members. He has had such a great experience that he canôt wait until next year. 

Kudos Scott!!!! 

  

I am looking so forward to next fraternal year (2016-2017) with membership. Supreme has been petitioned, and 

they have granted $3,000 to our new membership program. This way, it will not be a burden on our state 

membership budget. Always watching the bottom line, you know!!! 

 

125 Councils have been membership active this fraternal year, leaving 38 inactive. Hopefully, with the new 

program, we will be above 140 this time next year. Some have no choice but to be membership inactive because 

of demographics, parish size and/or agriculture area. The only way they can get a new member is for one of their 

sons to turn 18. These same Councils, though, are strong in programs, and that is just as or more important than 

membership. Donôt tell anyone that I said that.  

 

The first of the planets we visit in July will be Planet Covington. Stay tunedéDonôt take the Summer off. 

 

Donôt Be Afraid to ask!!! 
 

Fraternally, 

Kim Washburn 

Membership Director 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http://cremhel.com/?attachment_id=311&ei=mTWUVYoPgoOhBNa2t9AG&bvm=bv.96952980,d.cGU&psig=AFQjCNEe5KeHR522ykf6JGC0jrN9Ag025Q&ust=1435862693828468

